
11. Charles Lage & The Qubes will be performing originals and covers in a semi 

acoustic concert with Special Guests, the internationally renowned, Enharmony, on 

Friday, June 17th, 7pm, at Sam's Place Bistro and Books, 159 Henderson Hwy at 

Gordon Ave. $10, $5 for students. Proceeds will go to MCC and The Winnipeg 

Youth Chorus. Rush Seating as seating is limited so arrive early. 

THIS WEEK AT NKMC… 

Mon. June 13th  7:00pm Mission Choir sings @ Bethania 

  Everyone is welcome to join us! 

Tues. June 14th 6:30 – 10:30pm Young Adults 

Wed. June 15th 7:00 – 9:00pm Youth – Capture the flag 

Sun. June 19th 10:00am Worship Service 

  Speaker – Phil Franz-Warkentin 

ATTENDANCE & OFFERING FOR LAST WEEK 

Attendance – Sanctuary  137 

General Donations  $6,075.00 

Willing Helpers  $300.00 

Refugee Fund  $570.00 

Memorial Fund in memory of Linda Jansen $25.00 

M.C.C. – Alberta Relief  $30.00 

During summer please consider leaving post-dated cheques or complete one of 

the pre-authorized debit forms available in the office. 

BEYOND NKMC… 

(MC Manitoba, MC Canada, MCC, MDS, Westgate, CMU) 

Grow Hope - Thanks to everyone who has signed up to sponsor an acre through 

Grow Hope! If you haven't signed up yet, it's not too late. Find out more about 

how you can sponsor an acre of Manitoba farmland to help MCC respond to the 

crisis in Syria by calling 204-261-6381 or visiting 

http://mccmanitoba.ca/growhope. 

Camps with Meaning is looking for volunteers to serve this summer as a health 

officer, camp pastor, kitchen volunteer, or maintenance volunteer. Please email 

camps@mennochurch.mb.ca or call (204) 895-2267 if you can fill one of these 

roles.  In preparation for summer camp, we are also looking for volunteers to 

help with general preparations and grounds keeping work.  If you are able to help 

out, please contact David Hogue at 204-864-2159 ext. 100. 

First Mennonite Church, 922 Notre Dame Ave., would like to invite everyone 

to the celebration marking the conclusion of their German Worship Services.  

The day begins at 10am with the German Worship Service, followed at 11:30 

am with a Faspa Lunch in the lower auditorium, followed lastly at 7:00pm with 

a Hymn Sing and Choral Evening where the choir will present Andreas 

Romberg`s Das Lied von der Glocke, based on the Friedrich von Shiller poem. 

 

 

 

 
“For no one can lay any foundation other than the one already laid, 

which is Jesus Christ.”   1 Corinthians 3:11 

Lead Pastor. . . Gary Martens (on leave) Faith Development Pastor. . . Tim Wenger 

 E-mail: timwenger.nkmc@mymts.net 

 Cell Ph. #:431-999-7138 

Care-Giving Ministry Team: James & Kim Zacharias – 204-668-6489 

John & Erika Wiens – 204-663-6149 Gerhard & Helene Krahn – 204-669-2233 

WE GATHER AS GOD’S PEOPLE 

Worship Music  Our Father 

Call to Worship 

Welcome, Introduction of Guests 

Singing  Days of Elijah 

Community Life 

Sharing Time / Memorial Hymn for Cathy Tiessen 

 Lasst Mich Gehn (verses 1, 5) GB #469 

Prayer of God’s People 

Children’s Story 

Offering Music  Cry of My Heart 

WE HEAR GOD'S WORD 

Worship Music  Unfailing Love 

Scripture Reading 1 Kings 21:1-10, 15-21a; Luke 7:36-8:3 

SERMON SIN AND FORGIVENESS 

Worship Music  Faithful One 

WE ARE SENT INTO GOD’S WORLD  
Benediction 

Worship Music  Not be Shaken 

GB – Gesangbuch der Mennoniten 

 

Worship Participants This Morning: 

Speaker:  Elisabeth Franz-Warkentin 

Worship Leader:  Linda Titterton 

Praise & Worship Team: Mackenzie Zacharias, Jeff Zacharias 

  Liana Klapecki, Linda Loewen 

Children’s Story:  Ingrid White 

Greeters/Ushers:  Cindy Caouette, Margaret Kankel, 

  Zach Dueck, Mitchell Meissner 

Audio/Visual:  David Regehr-Wiens 

Art Wahl: Eric Peters 
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OUR CHURCH FAMILY 

In Hospital  

Riverview Health Centre Heinrich (Henry) Fust 

St. Boniface Hospital Peter Hirschfeld 

St. Boniface Hospital Kim Hoban 

Let us remember and pray for our members in Extended Care and Personal 

Care Homes, and also for those who are sick at home. 

Bethania Personal Care Home: Martin Bergen, Agnes Derksen, 

 John Goosen, John Guenther, Susanna Harder, 

 Anna Hildebrandt, Elizabeth Klassen, 

 Hildegard Knopf, Luise Löwen, Margarethe Klassen, 

 Dagmar Redekop, Heidi Schroeder, Katharina (Kathy) Wagner 

Cedarwood (Steinbach) Jake Dyck 

Irene Baron Eden Centre Mary Guenther 

Maples Personal Care Home Anny Stein 

Taché Personal Care Home Rob Bell 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

1. Condolences go out to Harry Tiessen, Linda & Cal Wiebe, Anita Tiessen 

& Craig Dickson, Don Tiessen & Kathy Holt, Dick & Erika Krahn, Helen 

Janzen and their family and friends on the passing of their wife, mother (in-

law), sister (in-law), CATHY TIESSEN, Age 79, on Sunday, June 5, 2016.  The 

funeral which took place here at NKMC on Thursday, June 9. 

2. Nestory Niyonkuru…Please keep Nestory in your prayers as he is currently 

being treated for Malaria. 

3. Peter Hirschfeld…Peter made his way from the ICU through step down 

unit and onto a ward to continue his long recovery and work on physiotherapy 

to strengthen his body again.  This has been a long journey for him, and we 

appreciate the prayers, cards and well wishes.  Prayers have helped Peter come 

this far, and we pray God will continue to do wonderful things for Peter. 

4. Heinrich Fust…Henry is now in room 4E-36 at Riverview for 

rehabilitation.  He would love for you to visit.  If anyone is able to assist in 

driving Margarita down there occasionally, please contact Maria Wiebe at 

204-230-3471. Your continued prayers and support are greatly appreciated. 

5. Kimberly Hoban remains in St. Boniface. A pic line has been inserted in 

her arm so she’ll be able to hydrate and feed herself at home once they get her 

set on the proper medications. Intravenous hydration continues, and since the 

nausea is being controlled intravenously as well, Kim is able to eat, but is still 

not gaining any weight, which continues to be a concern. Continue praying for 

Kim as doctors try to get her well enough to go home. 

 

 

6. Hildie Wiens…Hildie has begun her second round of Chemotherapy and is 

very encouraged by the results so far.  She would love to receive your phone 

calls and visits. 

7. The power of prayer strikes again!  Lena McCracken’s great niece Tree 

Harris’ brain cancer is in remission!! 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT NKMC… 

8. Interested in how the wider church runs? On Thursday June 16th please 

join Tim and Steph Wenger and John and Erika Wiens at 7pm, in the 

Fellowship Room to discuss the various topics they will face at the MC 

Canada Assembly. Discussion guides are on the table in the foyer and online at 

https://www.dropbox.com/s/u71w3jibxdahfyz/2016AssemblyDiscernmentGuid

e.pdf?dl=0. 

9. NKMC Care Giving team “Visitors” - Recently a group of “Visitors” 

gathered who essentially have gifts in this area and are willing to be an 

extension of the Care Giving Team.  Visitation of our seniors, care home and 

hospital bound, hurting and chronically ill is an important part of our church’s 

ministry. While we all carry some of this responsibility the current need is 

beyond the ability of the modest team of official Care- Givers. This newly 

formed group will visit members on a regular basis and report to the team each 

month to give updates on persons being visited and any additional needs/crisis 

care etc. Thank you to those who have consented to helping in this capacity. – 

The Care-Givers 

10. “Since Pastor Gary will be out of the office until the end of the year, 

the following provisions have been put in place during his absence: 

-Pastor Tim will continue in his current role as pastor of Faith Development, 

picking up some extra tasks. 

-The Care-Givers will be available for needs that arise in the congregation. 

-During the summer months, Gerhard Friesen will be available to look after 

funerals should the need arise. Please contact the Care-Givers if you would like 

Gerhard’s assistance. 

-Church council has asked Janet Peters to coordinate the worship services 

during the summer months. 

-The Worship Committee has lined up speakers from within and outside the 

congregation, to speak each Sunday during the summer months. 

-The church council is in discussion with the conference to find an interim 

pastor for the fall months, until Gary returns. 

Please keep our church and pastor Gary in your prayers. We know that God 

will continue to do wonderful things in our church family.” ~Church Council 
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